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The Insurance Institute for Highway Safety, or IIHS, exists to reduce fatalities and 
property damage that results from motor vehicle accidents. This organization is an 
independent non-profit that was founded in 1959. Today, this highly esteemed group 
awards yearly “Top Safety Pick” rankings to vehicles that perform well in all tests. We 
owe a lot to IIHS for holding automobile manufacturers to a higher standard, and 
helping to keep us safe on the road!

Since 2012, IIHS has conducted a test on vehicles that simulates what would happen 
if the driver side of the vehicle struck a wall at 40mph. The test is designed to show 
what happens to the driver if the vehicle is involved in a collision at an angle. This test 
is called the driver-side small overlap frontal test, and has resulted in many vehicle 
manufacturers stepping up their driver’s side safety by improving vehicle structure and 
airbag function.

Unfortunately, there has been a noticeable oversight in recent years; manufacturers 
have been improving driver-side safety specifically to score higher ratings in these 
tests, and have neglected to also strengthen the passenger side under similar accident 
conditions. As a result, IIHS is introducing a new test for its 2017 rankings. The 
passenger-side small overlap frontal test will hold automakers to the same standards as 
the driver’s side test, except on the opposite side of the vehicle. Also, instead of just one 
dummy in the vehicle, there are both driver and passenger test dummies present. 

Realistically, this new test makes perfect sense – passengers should be protected just as 
well as the driver in case of accident. Although preliminary reports don’t show any major 
structural concerns on the vehicles tested, they do show that passenger-side airbags as 
well as safety belts need to be optimized for better head protection for passengers. For 
example, of the 9 vehicles that were part of a set of initial tests, only two earned a rating 
of “Good” – four received “Acceptable,” two were “Marginal,” and one was “Poor.” 

It’s great that IIHS is taking steps to keep both drivers and passengers safe and sound 
while continuing to develop better tests to raise the standards of our manufacturers. 

IIHS ADDS A NEW SAFETY TEST TO PROTECT PASSENGERS
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WHAT OTHERS SAY: READ OUR REVIEWS!

CONTACT US

WHO IS GARAGEFLY?

GarageFly.com is an Arizona-based,
comprehensive online resource that delivers 
automotive peace of mind to consumers. 
Drivers seeking information about reputable 
auto repair shops and auto body shops can 
read validated reviews for shops throughout 
the area, and quickly book an appointment 
online. GarageFly empowers consumers 
with information from reviews so they feel 
confident in their choice. To find out about 
our latest promotions, please visit us online 
at www.GarageFly.com!

OUR HOLIDAY PROMOTION

READ ALL REVIEWS AT: 
www.garagefly.com/shop/Larry-Harkers-Auto-Repair-Phoenix
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Larry Harker’s Auto Repair
3845 W. Indian School Road 
Phoenix, AZ 85019

READ LOCAL AND VALIDATED REVIEWS AT: 
www.garagefly.com/shop/Larry-Harkers-Auto-Repair-Phoenix


